





## **Public Information Officer**

AMHERST COUNTY ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 153 WASHINGTON STREET P. O. Box 390 AMHERST, VIRGINIA 24521 TELEPHONE (434) 946-9420 FACSIMILE (434) 946-9370

For Immediate Release

**January 19, 2022** 

## **Board Approves Financing 19.4 Million for High School Renovation**

At their January 18, 2022 meeting, the Amherst County Board of Supervisors agreed to finance \$19.4 million for a phased renovation of the Amherst County High School building. The upgrades include improvements to the school's auditorium, cafeteria, Career and Technical Education (CTE) facilities, making the stadium ADA compliant, and adding additional parking. The project will be funded by restructuring the County's overall debt and will increase the County's yearly operating budget by approximately \$50,000.

The project has been broken down into five stages.

- Auditorium Addition = \$11,576,241.00
- Cafeteria Renovation = \$2,259,163.00
- CTE Renovation = \$3,275,778.00
- Stadium Renovation and Baseball Fieldhouse = \$2,021,218.00
- Additional Parking = \$300,000.00

Amherst County Public Schools held a Construction Kickoff Event for the community in October 2021. The video of the event can be viewed on YouTube: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=55wsh1UofAg



Artist rendering of renovations.